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Representations On A Current Application For A Review Of A Premises Licence Or 

Club Premises Certificate Under The Licensing Act 2003 

Section 1 – Licence Application Details 

Applicant Name (If Known) Mrs Leanne Maloney-Kelly 

Premises Name and Address The Penny Black 

Penny Black 

Langthorne Grove 

Stockton-On-Tees 

TS18 5PU 

LA10RA – Representation on Application 
June 11 

Section 2 - Responsible Authority 

Trading Standards

Cleveland Police

Environmental Health

Cleveland Fire Services

Planning

Protection of Children From Harm

Section 3 – Representation Grounds 

The representation is relevant to one or 

more of the following licensing 

objectives: 

Please tick relevant box(es) 

Prevention of Crime of Disorder

Prevention of Public Nuisance

Protection of Children from Harm

Public Safety

Please Select: 

I object to the application being granted at all

I object to the application being granted in its current form* 

*If you choose this option remember to tell us what changes you would prefer to

see.

           APPENDIX 4



The grounds of the representation is based on the following: 
(Please continue on a separate sheet if necessary) 

 

Signed: Stephanie Landles 

 

Position: Environmental Health 

Officer MCIEH 

Dated: 15/09/2020 

 

When complete this form should be returned to the address above or e-mailed to  

licensing.administration@stockton.gov.uk 
 

For Office Use Only 

Date Received  Checked By  

 
 

LA10RA – Representation on Application 

June 11 

The Environmental Health Unit are in support of this Review as there are some significant 
concerns regarding the current management of this premises. 
 
Historically, this premises has had a few issues judged as minor misdemeanours such as  
 
2011-998278 - noise event with door open 
2011/12-A39830 - Noise event with doors open 
2014-C89540 - disposal of glassware at inappropriate times 
2014-D30111 Noise event with doors open 
2014-D38295 noise event loud music after hours 
2015-D93360 loud music after hours 
2018-F82357 loud music after hours 
 
Environmental Health have informed the Designated Premises Supervisor of the issues and 
these have been rectified without any formal action. 
 
However, in 2020 this has changed, with the premises being open during lockdown and 
requiring formal Closure. A Prohibition Notice was served under Regulation 8(2) of The 
Health protection (Coronavirus Restrictions) (England) Regulations 2020 on the 19th May 
2020 and accepted by Mr Gary Cooke.  
 
The Environmental Health Unit are currently investigating several ongoing complaints about 
Noise from the premises, both inside and out, written notification has been sent to both the 
Licence Holder and the registered Designated Premises Supervisor.  
 
The Council’s Civic Enforcement Team have received additional calls which have required 
verbal advise and warnings from our On-call Environmental Health Officer to be given to 
staff present during the music events to ensure the appropriate controls are put in place. 
 
In addition, the police have received calls regarding noise from Premises on the 11/09/20 at 
22:50 hours stating that there was loud music and shouting coming from the premise.  
 
However, no communication has been received from either the License Holder or the 
Designated Premises Supervisor demonstrating a lack of Management resolve to improve 
this situation. 
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